Ramapo Police Department

237 Route 59
Suffern, New York 10901

Martin J. Reilly Tel. (845)357-8838
CHIEF OF POLICE Fax (845)357-5641

April 25, 2022

Commissioner-Sheriff Thomas Gleason
Westchester County Police Department
1 Saw Mill River Parkway

Hawthorne, New York 10532

Commissioner-Sheriff Gleason,

On April 20, 2022, Ramapo PD received a report of a past domestic incident involving a
firearm in our jurisdiction. The suspect reportedly threatened to return to the residence
placing the victim in fear. We contacted the Village of Rye Brook PD to assist in locating
the suspect who resides in their jurisdiction. It was believed that the suspect may have
barricaded himself in his residence.

A number of Westchester law enforcement agencies, including yours, responded to assist.
After an extensive period that spanned through the night, the home was entered by the
Westchester County Police SRT but the suspect wasn’t immediately located. Our
detectives did obtain a search warrant of the residence and recovered a shotgun and rifle.
The suspect was located by the Village of Rye Brook PD the next day and turned over to
Ramapo PD.

I would like to extend our thanks to Chief Luciano, Sgt. Spinelli and the entire SRT Team,
the Hostage Negotiation Team and your agency for the support in this case. Please extend
my appreciation to all the members of your department who assisted.

Sincerely,

Chief Marti
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